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DBCC GENERAL MEETING MINUTES DATE:  10-6-22  
Call to Order:  Time: 7:35 pm by Ed O’Brien at the Discovery Bay Yacht Club, Bilge Room 29 Members          

present. 0 Guest(s) present. 

President’s Report (Dave Peck):  (Dave not present. Ed O’Brien ran meeting). Ed started the meeting with the 

Pledge of Allegiance. Two new members were introduced: Mat and Diane Mathews. 

Vice President’s Report (Shari): (Not present)  

Treasurer’s Report (Brian Enbom): Brian not present but Ed stated we have money in the bank.  

Secretary’s Report (Bill Montgomery): (Bill not present due to vacation. Nancy O’Brien took these meetings 

minutes in Bill’s absence.) Please sign the sign-in sheet. Call for approval of last meeting minutes from the 

September meeting (see September Newsletter). Motion to approve made by Mary Hodel and seconded by 

(not recorded). All in favor – yes. Motion approved and carried. 

Events Report (Karen Murphy): *Last Cars and Coffee for the season: October 15th at the Marina parking lot. 

*November run is to Morris Nursery in Riverbank. Date is Nov. 5th, meet at Chase at 9:30. Leaving Chase at 

9:45. Lunch to be in Escalon. Diana and Ralph are hosting and leading this run. Lots of holiday decorations for 

sale at this nursery. RSVP to Diana Cenerea. *Christmas parade coming up the first Saturday of December 

(Dec. 3rd). Tammy Guth to form a committee to go with the Cowboy theme. Carl Guth passed around a sign-

up sheet for the parade. *The Christmas luncheon will be coming up on December 11th at Smiths Landing in 

Antioch. Pricing to be $50/pp or $40/pp if paid early.  

Public Relations Report (Jenifer Montgomery):  (Jenifer not present due to vacation)  

Quarter Master Report (Nancy O’Brien): Shirts ordered by Lance and Roy will be done on 10/17/22. Ed     

hasn’t been able to reach Cars and Clutches representatives. Will make gift cards at Christmas for children in 

community. Connie Miller said she prefers buying a gift vs. giving a gift card.  

Webmaster Report (Ralph Cernera): (Ralph not present due to business trip)  

Publication’s Report (Laura Hardt): (Laura not present). Be sure to send Laura your photos of Club events, 

and also of personal vacations. 

WSCC Report (Tim Denham): (Tim not present)  

Sunshine Report (Connie Miller): Snacks for October Meeting are: Diana Cernera and Tami Lopez – Thanks 

for bringing them. Snacks for November meeting will be: Joanne Onstad. Upcoming birthdays were              

announced as published in the recent Newsletter. O’Briens announced that after 3 O’Brien sons and 5    

grandsons, they are going to have a granddaughter in February. Hodel’s are going on a 24 day cruise from 

Rome to Cape Town South Africa.  

NCM Ambassador Report (Dave Gatt):  Dave gave a report on the C8 Corvette vs. Maserati cars. Reports that 

the C8 Z06 won’t be built until 2024.  

Board Member at Large Report (Ed O’Brien):   (Present but no report – see comments under Quartermaster 

section above)  
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Old Business: *ByLaws: Nancy reminded members to look at Bill’s email from 9/27/22 regarding the vote for 

the changes to the Bylaws. Last day to vote is October 26th. *Update Sponsorship: (not discussed at this 

meeting. Tabled until next meeting when Dave is there)  

New Business: Need PA System at the meetings (Tim looking into this). Ed said he was given instructions on 

the PA system in the Bilge room, but forgot to use it.  

Close: 50/50 Raffle: Won by Marilyn ($42.50, split 50/50). Motion to close by Carl Guth, 2nd by Dave Gatt. 

Motion approved and carried.  

Meeting adjourned by by Ed O’Brien @ 8:28 pm  

Hello gang. 

 I hope everyone is enjoying this great Fall weather we are having, makes it nice to 

be outside. Shari and I spent a couple of days in Angels Camp and the sky was so 

blue. Warm days and nice cool nights. Wish it would stay like this. But Winter is 

coming. I’m so glad we don’t have to winterize our cars like people back East. 

 

I am very sorry I had to miss our last General meeting. Unfortunately, I got COVID, 

again. Even though I was feeling fine, I still tested positive until the following Sunday. I did not want to risk 

exposing anybody else to the nasty virus. 

  

We have collected the ballots for the proposed bylaw changes that were approved by the Board of Directors. 

We will be announcing the membership’s decision at the November 3rd meeting. That will be our last        

General meeting of 2022. Where has this year gone? 

 

Please check out the flyers in this issue of the Newsletter. We have some upcoming events that you will want 

to attend, and I know Karen would love to hear from you and get your reservations. 

  

Not much else this month. Fortunately, things have been pretty quiet. I am looking forward to seeing you all 

again in November. Be safe and get out and drive. 

  

C-Ya down the road. 
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Discovery Bay Corvette Club Executive Board 2022 

Officers 

 

President  Dave Peck                      925-784-8734     deltaflyer62@gmail.com  

Vice President Shari Peck       925-784-0120     sharipeck12@gmail.com  

Treasurer  Brian Enbom      925-516-7712     benbom47@gmail.com 

Secretary  Bill Montgomery      925-462-3674     billmont2@comcast.net 

Events  Karen Murphy      925-240-5570     karenmurphy5232@att.net 

Publications  Laura Hardt       925-234-8430        corvettenewsletter@hotmail.com 

WSCC Rep.  Tim Denham      925-516-6546     KrowlDenham@msn.com 

Public Relations   Jennifer Montgomery   925-890-5939         jenifermontgomery29@gmail.com 

Quartermaster Nancy O’Brien      925-634-2634     nancy.smith.obrien@gmail.com  

Member-at-Large Ed O’Brien       925-634-2634     h2oskied@sbcglobal.net  

Webmaster   Ralph Cernera      408-858-8232      rcernera@att.net 

 

Appointed Positions 

Sunshine Person Connie Miller 408-340-3166  conniem1943@yahoo.com 

NCM Ambassador Dave Gatt  925- 513-1605 dgatt@comcast.net 

  

 

 

 

 

Meeting Schedule:  First Thursday of each 

month, except when otherwise noted. 

Location:   Discovery Bay Yacht Club 

Board Meeting:   6:30 PM 

General Meeting:   Meeting 7:30 PM 

All members are urged to attend the meetings and guests are always welcome! 

Mailing address:  PO Box 1158, Discovery Bay, CA 94505-1158 

www.discoverybaycorvettelub.com 

Next Meeting: November 3rd, 2022 
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10/17/22 



7  



8  



9  



10  

At Abel Chevrolet Buick Co., their entire team works together to provide you with the ultimate shopping     
experience. They are there to exceed your expectations, deliver the best service possible, and make your car 
shopping fun again. Abel Chevrolet Buick Co. is your trusted Chevrolet and Buick dealership in Rio Vista, CA 
and the reason why loyal customers keep coming back. From the time you enter their showroom, you can 
expect to be treated like family, each and every visit.  They are dedicated to providing exceptional customer 
service and being an integral part of the community.  

Abel Chevrolet Buick Co. 
www.abelgm.com 
280 N Front Street              
Rio Vista CA 94571 US  
Sales: (707)507-5052 
Service: (707) 507-5061 

Founded in 1935, Abel Chevrolet-Buick has been 
providing excellent customer satisfaction to Rio Vista 
and all of Northern California for over 80+ years! 
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Jenifer and Bill Montgomery at        
Disneyland/California Adventure!   

 
Shari and Dave Peck at Newsome Harlow in 

Murphys and at Indian Rock Winery! 

Laura Hardt at the Pittsburg Yacht Club’s 

Halloween Party! 
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Rick and Lisa Williams in Coloma.  

They won 1st place in the Halloween Site Decorating Contest! 
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Roy Brett's physical therapy continues to improve the movements and use 

of his hand and wrist.  

Amy Pera is currently in Kaiser hospital with kidney problems. She's receiving IV meds 

and Jack says they are taking good care of her. Please send good healing thoughts and 

prayers her way!  

Also, continued positive thoughts to Jenifer Montgomery, Carol Wilson and those dealing with Covid and 

any physical or emotional discomfort. 

If you know anyone who needs some extra sunshine, please text: Connie Miller at 408-340-3166 

Thank you Joanne Onstad for supplying snacks for the upcoming November meeting. 

  

Al Sauvadon 10/2      Neva Burdick  10/12      Joe  Pimentel 10/19                             

Paula Sauvadon 10/21     Roelad de Sterke 9/27     Lance Austin 10/28                   

Lee Brant 10/28      Diana Cernera 10/29  

 

Ed O'Brien 11/14     Amy Pera 11/25   Sandy Mize 11/29 

Hi! 

I hope everyone had a happy and fun Halloween.  

Be sure to attend our Christmas Party at Smith’s Landing on Sunday 

December 11th. Purchase your ticket early so you can get the            

discounted price. 

Wishing everyone a fantastic holiday season filled with love!   

Susan Lucas 1/3    Trudy de Leon 1/5    Rhonda Stark 1/8  Ken Lucas  1/8   

Kristen Rupnik 1/19    Carol Wilson  1/21    Gina Bischofberger 1/27          

Jerry Zechmeister   1/30     Paul Bischofberger 1/31 

Loretta Parker  12/8     Judy Young 12/9   Jerry Hardt 12/30 
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